
Good day, 

Please bear with me as I explain the circumstances around a marine chronometer that I am 
considering putting up for auction next year. Obviously I need to decide on which auction house to 
place this item with and thus several other auctioneers, like you, will receive the information that 
follows. What I am looking for in reply to this mail, is any show of interest on your part to present 
the items at a suitable auction, a rough guide to your valuation of the lot and of course, information 
on fees that I might expect, using your services. 

A couple of years ago I decided to look out for a new personal wristwatch. Being a mariner and 
interested in nautical instruments, I had knowledge of an old UK company – Sewills of Liverpool. In 
fact I have a 7 day Sewills clock in my office (with watch bell chimes) dating from just before the 
company folded. I was delighted to then come across a certified chronometer (wristwatch) as in the 
following…..even though 2nd hand: 

  

  

 

 

 

  



What was interesting was the information supplied with the 2010 watches – referring back to the 
original Sewills ad in 1999 and shedding light on the No. 4233 seen on the wristwatches which I copy 
here: 

 



 

  



The number 4233 refers to the number on the chronometer carried by the Carmania in 1914. (See 
bottom left picture on top poster). The story of the Cunard vessel Carmania is well documented – in 
fact there is a book (The Ship That Hunted Itself) written about the very action celebrated in the 
above poster. The poster shows a photograph of the actual chronometer after the 1914 action 
against a German vessel, Cap Trafalgar. 

The fine piece that I wish to put in auction is not only one of the above watches…..but the actual 
chronometer itself. 

 

 

The original box was obviously damaged but it would appear that the chronometer itself remained 
good. I have not the resources to hand to delve further into this but the above chronometer (Sewills 
No. 4233) also bears a label linking it to the Scythia….another Cunard vessel which I believe was still 
running into the 1950s. The number on this chronometer would suggest manufacture in 1877 and so 
it had a varied and interesting service. The chronometer runs well still – last time I checked, to about 
6secs a day. (Perhaps a professional cleaning and service might improve this). 



I supply one more photo below – showing the watch and chronometer. These, together with a copy 
of the book telling the story of the battle would make an interesting auction lot. The watch has been 
worn only several times by the first owner  - and never actually worn by me – so is in ‘as new’ 
condition almost, with not only a quite expensive leather strap, but the original steel bracelet also. 
The time for auction (late 2013) is appropriate – 2014 being the 100 year anniversary of the battle.  

  

 

I look forward to hearing from you in due course and if required I can send more photographs. 

(The items are currently in Spain). 

 

Best regards, 

Capt. Brendan Kinch 

 


